
 

May 9, 2016 

 

Dear Oleg and Terry: 

I am writing to thank you for your outstanding concert at the Museum of Russian Icons on May 5, 

2016. The audience raved about your performance (and I personally echo their sentiments!). They 

found that your descriptions and explanations of the music and the balalaika enhanced their 

enjoyment of the concert. The synergy and humor that the two of you share is so much fun to watch. 

Your performances were so wonderful that the audience demanded an encore. 

We were so pleased that you agreed to hold a members’ reception after the concert. Our members 

enjoyed meeting you and getting you to autograph their CDs. One notable aspect of the evening was 

how many of the audience members recalled your performance from four years ago. A few people I 

spoke to remarked how different this concert was from the last; it’s such a treat for all of us at the 

Museum to follow the evolution of your music. 

Thank you for including us on your concert tour. We would love to host you again—this time with a 

raised platform that will enable the audience to better see Oleg play! Please keep us in mind as you are 

planning your travel in New England. 

We wish you the best of luck on the rest of your tour and we hope you’ll keep in touch. 

Best wishes, 

 
 

Tara Young 

Deputy Director 

 



   


